## Jasper County Legislative Delegation Office

Mary Gordon Ellis Executive Bldg., 651 Grays Highway, 278 North Ridgeland, South Carolina 29936 P.O. Box 2433 Ridgeland, South Carolina 29936 Phone: (843) 726-6019 \* Fax: (843) 726-7781

icdelegation@jaspercountysc.gov

Sen. Margie Bright Matthews
SC Senate District 45
Chairman
Rep. Shedron Williams
SC House District 122
Vice Chairman

Sen. Tom Davis
SC Senate District 46
Rep. Weston Newton
SC House District 120
Rep. Bill Herbkersman
SC House District 118

November 9, 2020 3:00 P.M.

**Jasper County Transportation Committee Meeting Minutes** 

**COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT:** Chairman Rudy Smith, Vice-Chairman Alex Flint, Freddie L. Brantley, and Leo Gaston Jr. were in attendance.

I. CALL TO ORDER: Meeting called to order at 3:00 p.m. by Chairman Rudy Smith.

II. INVOCATION: Led by Mr. Alex Flint

III. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: Led by Chairman Smith.

IV. APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES: Mr. Freddie Brantley made the motion for the approval of the minutes, and Mr. Leo Gaston second it.

V. PUBLIC COMMENTS: There were no Public Comments.

VI. OLD BUSINESS: MR. MALZONE RUSSELL: DISCUSSION ON A ROAD IN TARBORO: Mr. Russell stated that the Jackson family has been requesting repair for Pinehaven Lane. He said that after research he found that the road is privately owned by the contractor who built the subdivision; and that either the state or the county has to take ownership of the road, before they can request funds for repair. He went on to say that he would like to help this family, however as it stands now, someone needs to take ownership of the road. However, the state is not adding any new roads into their system.

## Jasper County Legislative Delegation Office

Mary Gordon Ellis Executive Bldg., 651 Grays Highway, 278 North Ridgeland, South Carolina 29936 P.O. Box 2433 Ridgeland, South Carolina 29936 Phone: (843) 726-6019 \* Fax: (843) 726-7781

jcdelegation@jaspercountysc.gov

Sen. Margie Bright Matthews SC Senate District 45 Chairman Rep. Shedron Williams SC House District 122 Vice Chairman Sen. Tom Davis
SC Senate District 46
Rep. Weston Newton
SC House District 120
Rep. Bill Herbkersman
SC House District 118

Mr. Russell gave an update on Hwy. SC 3. Mr. Russell stated that he spoke with the construction office in Beaufort, and the contractor stated that they may not start construction until December, or January 2021.

Mr. Russell also asked to be placed on the agenda for the next meeting to update bid estimates; with the option to add more money or shorten the project.

VII. NEW BUSINESS: MR. DALE TERRY: GAVE AN UPDATE ON THE PAVING OF SCHINGER AVENUE; Mr. Terry stated that he spoke with ACAP, and was told that construction will begin this Thursday, pending good weather.

VIII. ADJOURN: There being no further business to discuss, Chairman Smith asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Weldon Wall made the motion, and Mr. Freddie Brantley second it. The meeting was adjourned.